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SITTING BULL COLLEGE
CELEBRATES 50TH YEAR

ANNIVERSARY

Standing Rock Community College was established on September 21, 1973 and was well on the path
to becoming one of the nation’s first Tribal Colleges. The road to accreditation was a lengthy
process, however through hard work, the college was able to receive full accreditation in 1984. Then
in 1996, a huge decision was made by the Standing Rock Sioux Tribal Council to change the name of
the institution to Sitting Bull College while maintaining the objectives set forth by the charter and
began to grow even more as the years went on. This name change was made to honor Chief Sitting
Bull, a renowned leader of the Lakota who was quoted as saying, “Let us put our minds together and
see what life we can make for our children.” This vision remains the same and the mission of the
college is guided by Lakota/Dakota culture, values, and language. Sitting Bull College is committed
to building intellectual capital through academic, career and technical education, and promoting

economic and social development. In 2023, Sitting Bull College celebrates 50 years of higher

education and hosted events on September 20th through the 23rd at the main campus in Fort Yates,
North Dakota
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In it's 50 years, Sitting Bull College has been able to offer
degree programs that are beneficial to our communities. We
offer 3 Master's degrees, 9 Bachelor's degrees, 16
Associate’s degrees and 8 Certificates at our 3 convenient
locations in Fort Yates, ND, Mobridge, SD and McLaughlin,
SD. We do have selective online courses available for some
degree programs that will help you get on the path to attain
your bachelor's degree in Early Childhood Education
Elementary Education, Business Administration and Criminal
Justice. In addition to this, online courses are also available
to earn your Master's degree in Curriculum and Instruction
and Business Administration. There is family housing and
dorms available at the Fort Yates campus as well as dorms
located at our Mobridge site. For students with children, the
option of utilizing our Immersion Nest and daycare facilities
is highly encouraged. There are many resources available for
students in addition to many scholarship opportunities. Most
of all, there are enriching activities that help build a
nurturing environment that add to the whole experience of
attending SBC.

The Sitting Bull College Student Summit was held on
September 20, 2023 on the Student Services Lawn. After
registration and a light breakfast, an opening prayer was
said and the summit began. Dr. Laurel Vermillion and Dr.
Tomi Kay Phillips welcomed students to the annual student
summit. This year's speaker was introduced and Roxanne
Delille, the Dean of Indigenous and Academic Affairs for
Fond du Lac Tribal and Community College took the stage.
She gave a memorable speech about diversity, equity and
inclusion in tribal colleges. Afterward, the various clubs at
Sitting Bull College held a club rush for students, followed by
lunch. There was also a segment where students were able
to get to know the faculty at Sitting Bull College and learn
more about the history of the college through a timeline of
poster boards that remained on display for the entirety of

the days of celebration.
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On September 21, 2023, a dinner took place for guests at the Prairie Knights Casino Pavilion. Mr.

Rick Williams, former President & CEO of American Indian College Fund was the speaker for the
event and Sitting Bull College honored the donors and dignitaries with beautiful Pendleton
blankets and gifts to thank them for their contributions. There were also demonstrations that
showcased traditional dances such as Women’s fancy and jingle along with Men's fancy and
grass dance then afterward the Round Dance was performed with the honored guests.

On September 22, 2023 a lunch was held under the big tent at the Fort Yates campus. Dr. Karen
Swisher Comeau, former BOT member, employee, and past Tribal College President was the
speaker for the event. Current and Past Presidents and Board of Trustees members were honored
and given gifts of blankets. A traditional powwow and Handgames tournament were held on
September 23, 2023 at the AJ Agard building in Fort Yates, North Dakota. It was a memorable
occasion filled with lots of fellowship amongst the participants and beautiful dancers in their
regalia. This successful event was made possible through the wonderful collaborative efforts of
the students, staff and faculty of Sitting Bull College, our honored guests and the Standing Rock

Sioux Tribe community members.
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Kennedy Pleets, a member of the Standing Rock
Sioux Tribe is a part of the Environmental
Science program at Sitting Bull College. She
recently graduated with her associates and is
continuing on with her bachelors in the science
program. She is also a part of the newly added
Veterinary Technician program at SBC.
Kennedy works part time in the Analytical lab
and enjoys her time there. When she is not at
work or class, she spends her free time with her
animals, reading a good book, or outside with

her horses.
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"It might seem like we have a very short gardening season in North
Dakota. You're not wrong, but there’s also a lot of gardening tasks you
can do in the offseason to make your summer gardening a little easier.
Here's a list of garden and landscape related tasks that you could do each
month of the year in Bismarck to keep the gardening spirit alive.
January
« Get a jump start on the garden planting calendar by getting your seed
starting equipment ready: wash trays and containers, make sure your
grow lights still work, figure out where you're going to set them up.
¢ Sort through the seeds you have and decide what you need to buy
seed for.
« Order your seeds early. It's looking like seeds will be in high demand
again for 2021, so get your order in soon to make sure you get what
you want and get it early enough.”

CLICK HERE TO READ MORE

https://plantperfect.com/plan-ahead-

the-north-dakota-gardening-calendar,
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CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY NORTHRIDGE
VISIT TO SITTING BULL COLLEGE
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Sitting Bull College Research Center has partnered with
California State University Northridge, ARCS, NASA, and
JPL. The collaboration is currently working on a project
for Standing Rock and will create a mobile app to provide
information, data, etc. This is a multi-year project and
will be available to the Standing Rock community as a
free service.

Sitting Bull College Research Center hosted several
students from California State University Northridge in
October and November. The team invited members from
the community, Sitting Bull College students and staff,
organizations, and businesses to participate in focus
groups. The focus groups were designed to provide the
team with insight into the Standing Rock community’s
needs and barriers, the culture, environmental issues,
and economic development currently happening. The
team also met with some youth to gather input and

suggestions.
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